
 

 

August 22, 2022 
 
VIA OEIS E-FILING 
 
Caroline Thomas Jacobs, Director  
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Caroline.ThomasJacobs@energysafety.ca.gov  
 
RE: Reply Comments to Public Comments on PacifiCorp’s 2022 Wildfire 

Mitigation Plan Update 
 
Dear Director Jacobs: 
 
Pursuant to the Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety’s (Energy Safety) 2022 Wildfire 
Mitigation Plan (WMP) Update Guidelines, Attachment 5: Guidelines for Submission 
and Review of 2022 WMP Updates, and Energy Safety’s June 15, 2022 Rejection for 
Incompleteness and Order to Resubmit PacifiCorp’s 2022 WMP Update, PacifiCorp (PC) 
respectfully submits these Reply Comments responding to the Public Comments filed by 
parties in this proceeding. Parties that submitted comments include: The Public 
Advocates Office (Cal Advocates); the California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
(CDFW); the Green Power Institute (GPI); and the Rural County Representatives of 
California (RCRC). 
 
PacifiCorp appreciates the comments submitted by various stakeholders. The majority of 
comments are directed at recommendations for future iterations of PacifiCorp’s Wildfire 
Mitigation Plan, not necessarily the 2022 WMP Update. Along those lines, PacifiCorp 
will consider the substantive recommendations made in these comments and may address 
such points in its 2023 Wildfire Mitigation Plan, which will be filed in accordance with 
any additional guidance from Energy Safety on future WMPs.  
 
PacifiCorp resubmitted its WMP Update on July 15, 2022, as directed by Energy Safety, 
addressing the requirements of Energy Safety’s June 15, 2022, order. No party has 
recommended that PacifiCorp’s 2022 WMP Update not be approved. Accordingly, 
PacifiCorp’s 2022 WMP Update should be approved. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
  
 
Shelley McCoy 
Director, Regulation 
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cc:  melissa.semcer@energysafety.ca.gov 
 efiling@energysafety.ca.gov   

2022 Wildfire Mitigation Plan Updates docket (#2022-WMPs) 


